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To:    Chief Harris      September 12th, 2023  

From:   Cpt. Gresham 

Subject:   Bid Exemption for Patrol Vehicle Build Out 

 

We recently obtained quotes from Dana Safety Supply to build out the 2023 Patrol vehicles.  These build 

outs consist of two regular patrol Tahoes, 1 supervisor Silvarado pickup, and 1 K9 Tahoe.    The quotes 

were provided under Buyboard Contract #698-23.  These costs include decommissioning the old vehicle, 

transferring certain equipment (computer, radar, cameras & radio) to the new vehicle.   

 Patrol Tahoe (2)  -- $52,400 

 Supervisor Silvarado (1) -- $23,274.77 

 K9 Tahoe (1) -- $30,427.00 

Total build out costs:  $106,101.77. 

For FY 22/23 we are budgeted at $25,000 each for building out plus an additional $8,500 for specific 

equipment related to the K9 Tahoe.  This will bring the project under budget.   


